Knights of Columbus Council 11187

Volume 7 Issue 10

October, 2000



KNIGHTLY NEWS

INSIDE THIS ISSUE:

Crank's Creek—2000 DGK's Challenge Colf League	2
	3
	4

OCTOBER ACTIVITIES

Prayer Corner

- 1—Family Picnic at Victory Park
- 7—9:00AM First Saturday Mass, 10:00AM Officer's Meeting
- 9—8:00PM Business Meeting
- 23—Wive's Appreciation Dinner. 6—10PM
- 28—Cooking and Prep for Pasta Dinner
- · 29-Pasta Dinner 1-7PM

NOVEMBER ACTIVITIES

- 4—9:00AM First Saturday Mass, 10:00AM Officer's Meeting
- 12—8AM—1PM Pancake Breakfast
- 13—8:00PM Business Meeting—CL10
- 20—8:00PM First Degree CL10
- 23—THANSKGIVING
- 27—8:00PM Social Meeting

DEAR BROTHER KNIGHTS BY JOE ROSSI-GRAND KNIGHT

The month of September has proven to be another great month for Council 11187. Once again 1 am proud to be the Grand Knight of what I believe is the best council in the greater Columbus area.

I want to take this opportunity to thank Bernie Holland & Jim Meelia for the excellent job they did as chairmen of the Seton Open Dinner. They did an excellent job of leading the many volunteers that helped make this another profitable fund raiser.

Three new Knights were inducted at the First Degree ceremony on Sept 18. Lets all welcome Mark Delmatto, Anthony Delmatto & Larry Lotz. We should also welcome a new transfer from Illinois, Michael Sergio.

Saturday, October 7th is our first Saturday Mass. I urge all my fellow Knights to attend Mass with their families. An meeting for all Officers and Directors will follow.

VERY IMPORTANT DATES:

Monday Oct. 23rd - Wives Appreciation Dinner. Make sure your wife has the opportunity to enjoy a great dinner and have the chance to socialize with the other wives in the Council. All Knights should bring their wives to the dinner and prepare to participate by showing their wives a Knight to remember. Look elsewhere in the newsletter for the menu and an RSVP. We need to know how many will attend.

Saturday & Sunday Oct 28th & 29th-Our annual Pasta Dinner. Chairmen Dick Peterson & Terry Thompson will be calling on their fellow Knights to help prepare & serve. Preparation has always been a chance to enjoy the camaraderie of your fellow Knights.

Sunday Oct 29th- Second & Third Degree Ceremony at Our Lady of Perpetual Help in Grove City. All Knights who are still First Degree only should make a special effort to attend the ceremony. We'll miss you at the Pasta Dinner, but Chris Hall will be contacting those who need to attend.

Saturday Nov 11th - Catholic Men's Conference at Our Lady in Grove City. Make an extra special effort to attend.

Fraternally Yours, Joe Rossi, Grand Knight

CALLING ALL KNIGHTS-YOUR HELP IS NEEDED

The annual ministry to the people of Crank's Creek and Harlan Kentucky is rapidly approaching.

Brother's Hector Raymond and Len Fatica desperately need your help.

Workers are still needed for the delivery of shoes which will take place October 19—22. Workers are also needed for the Food Drive which will be November 24—27. Please

(Continued on page 2)

3

Annual Wives Appreciation Dinner

Birthdays October

Birthdays were not available at the time of this printing. We will publish these next month. October 16, 2000

Bishop Hermann Hall

RSVP to Joe Rossi via Church Mailbox or (614)
Name of Wife Attending:

MENU

Appetizers: Shrimp Cocktail, Cheese & Grape tray, Vegetables & Dip tray

Entree: Chicken Parmesan, Bowtie Pasta, Italian Green Beans, & Tossed Salad

Dessert: Homemade Cheesecake

CALLING ALL KNIGHTS-Your HELP IS NEEDED

(Continued from page 1)

contact the coordinators at:

Hector—(614)868-0322 Email: hjr1951@aol.com

Len—(614)501-8502 Email: Ifatica@lucent.com The SPY group is also in need of donations to the money tree to help defray the costs of this trip. There are also a significant number of shoe requests that have not been taken. Please help wherever you can. To date we have 1079 pairs of shoes donated. Thanks to all of the Knights who answer this call.

DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT'S CHALLENGE

BY BUD JOOS

October

The month of the harvest moon.

And what a harvest it will for the farmers be in this part of the Midwest. The Midwest is where corn is king and soybeans are the major cash crop in the fall.

At this writing also I am aware that in some areas of our country the soil is dry and parched and there has been no rain for at least 77 days. Our daughter who lives in Amarillo, Texas told me vesterday that the soil has wide cracks. And the foundations of some houses the ground has pulled away from the foundations because the clay soil has lost all the moisture. I also remember last summer in conversations with the same daughter she related to me that her part of the country was getting an abundance of rain but our farmers were trying to avoid a disaster because of the lack of rain.

The fact is our country is large enough that we do not have weather phenomena that will affect all of the agriculture production in one year. We also spend less of our income on food than any other country in the world. The last statistic that I remember is that on the average we only spend 11% of our income on food. That is incredible! What is more incredible is that the percentage has been dropping for at least the last forty years. In many other countries the percentage of income that is spent on food is well over 50% and in the very poor countries it can be as high as 80%.

Since, in this country we do have to spend a high proportion of our time and money for nutrition, it begs the question; what do we do with all of this time and money that the rest of the world does not have?

That brings us to the challenge for this month. Let all of us look into the heavens when the harvest moon appears (I really do not know if the harvest moon is the full moon on October 13th or if it is the New Moon on October 27th) and ask ourselves the following questions

Have I used my time to practice the things that the Church teaches?

Have I spent time with my family, visited a loved one in need, or volunteered my time?

Have I prayed for those who we know that are in need because of illness?

Have I expressed my sympathy to those who have recently lost someone forever?

And of course October is a month that we honor the Blessed Virgin Mary.

Your Deputy Grand Knight,

Bud Joos.



"Hail
Mary, full
of
grace.."

UPCOMING CONFERENCES AND RETREATS

The Catholic Men's Conference will be held November 11, 2000 at Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church Speakers this year to include Chris Godfrey and John Ream. Bishop Griffin will be conducting the Mass. A penance service will be conducted by Monsignor Earl Boyea. Last years conference was attended by several and Knights. All who attended found it to be both an enlightening and moving experience. Tickets are \$10.00 Adult and \$5.00 for Sons in advance. \$12.00 and \$6.00 the day of the conference.



COUNCIL 11187 NEWS



ANNUAL GOLF SCRAMBLE

On Saturday - September 9-the Knights held their annual Golf Scramble at Valley GC. Seven foursome participated in this event. The winning foursome with a seven under 65 was J. B. Boblett, Bud (Sandbagger) Joos, Steve Walter and Slammin' Joe Drignat .

After the scramble the Knights and their wives met at Bud Joos' house for a cookout and awards ceremony. First place trophies went to the foursome of Dave McAllister, John Samborski and John Siebert...

VESTMENT GIFT TO BE DISCUSSED AT THE NEXT MEETING.....

Seton Parish has need of appropriate vesture for the Season of Advent and Ordinary Times and proper vesture for our deacons. With a gift of \$2200.00, we will be able to purchase 2 chasubles and matching stoles for Advent and a chasuble and matching stole for Ordinary Time. We would also be able to purchase dalmatics and matching stoles for our deacons.

The Parish would acknowledge the gift by the Knights of Columbus by placing the KofC emblem inside each vestment and/or any other manner which would be appropri-

Our Sincere Thanks to our Knights Golf Outing 2000 Sponsors

- Krogers Ken Mann and Cindy Spark for the gift certificate and discounts.
- Chances 'R' Dave Ritchie for beverages.
- USA Golf at Lancaster Chuck Hecker for the prizes.

Sincerely,

The Knights-K of C Council 11187



Golf League Meeting 2010 de la comença

cussion and vote on

- ha course
- tarting time
- day of the week Rule changes if needed.

Knights of Columbus Council 11187

Knights of Columbus St. Elizabeth Ann Seton - Council 11187 600 Hill Rd. North Pickerington, Ohio 43147

Phone: 614-868-8615 Fax: 614-751-9746 Email: Water2tret@aol.com

Were on the web at hometown.ael.com/hjr1951/kcindex.htm

Vivat Josu





Annual Pasta Dinner

Bishop Hermann Hall October 29

1-7 PM

Knights of Columbus Council 11187 If you can help please contact the co-Chairs listed below:

Dick Petersen—(614)868-8615 Email—Water2tret@aol.com

Terry Thompsom-(614)837-0787

PRAYER CORNER

Your Prayers are asked for the following:

- A speedy recovery for Monsignor Steve Hawkins
- · The unborn and the unchurched
- · Bob Snider

- · Ed Bailey
- Joe Filipek
- · Al Mclaughlin
- · Bob Moraine

